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The Vicar’s Letter 
    The Vicarage, Waltham Road 

  (corner of Foliejohn Way) 
Woodlands Park 

Telephone  01628 822000 
 

Dear Friends of the parish of White Waltham with Shottesbrooke, 
I dare not commit to a weather prediction, but as this magazine finds its way 
into your hands there may be signs of spring…?  And as Alfred Tennyson 
famously wrote “In the spring a young man’s fancy lightly turns to thoughts 
of love…” [from the poem Locksley Hall].  
As we see more sunshine in the day the sap rises, the birds become more 
colourful and strident and we all may feel more of a spring in our step! I 
guess that may be why Valentine’s day sits in this season so comfortably. 
Romantic love is God-given and wonderful. There is a whole book in the 
bible given over to descriptions of the power and glory of the intimate love 
between a man and woman, and the dangers when it is not expressed within 
faithful commitment. In fact, committed (covenant) love and the breaking 
of promises (adultery) are used as graphic descriptions of the relationship 
of people to God. This develops through to the New Testament with the 
picture of the church as bride prepared beautifully for the Lord Jesus as the 
bridegroom, and the celebratory wedding feast of heaven.  
Of course while that is the ideal, the reality we all know to some extent is 
that our failings and the failings of others can spoil our relationships with 
each other and with God. This may be for a variety of reasons and we all 
have our own story. You should know you are not on your own, you were  
  (continued over) 
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Published bi-monthly, six times a year. 
Delivered free to all homes in White Waltham, Shottesbrooke and Woodlands Park. 

Given to all families at White Waltham School. 
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Articles for the next edition should be sent to: 

waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
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www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk            White Waltham Church 
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not made to struggle on on your own. And we all have needed help to let 
go of the past, to know forgiveness and have a new start without guilt. God’s 
powerful love in His Son Jesus is big enough for you, whoever you are and 
whatever your situation. 
At the end of February, there is a week of events where real people will be 
interviewed about real problems in their lives which have challenged and 
threatened to spoil their relationships with others or with God. They will 
share how, although this side of heaven we will not have all the answers, 
there is a place for hope. Have a look now at pages 12 and 13 for details 
and put in your diary any that might interest you. 
At the end of that week, on Sunday 1st March, we will have a special service 
at St Marys White Waltham which will be designed to be particularly easy 
to come to if you have not come to church before or for a while. And we 
will look at someone who met Jesus and found how to receive the new start 
he needed. 
Also, our Christianity Explored course has just started on Sunday evenings 
for a group of us to look at Mark’s account of Jesus’ life, and bring any 
questions and doubts and challenges about who Jesus is and what He offers 
us. Do get in touch if you are keen to join the next one, or come along one 
Sunday morning to hear more about God’s love. 

Merry Springtime, and may you know the love and hope of the Father, in 
His Son Jesus, experienced through His Spirit. 

Dave  
Revd Dave Atallah 

Tel: 01628 822000  
Email: waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
 
 

 

A BIG 

THANK YOU 
 to everyone who helps to distribute these magazines  

to every household, and many of the businesses,  
in the Parish.  

Your help and hard work is very much appreciated!  
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Keen and Eager Ltd., 
Unit 2, Woodlands Business Park, 

Woodlands Park Avenue, 
Maidenhead SL6 3UA.                     

 Tel 01628 828175 

MoTs £45 
10 day FREE retest 

Free minor MoT adjustments 
(Trade also welcome) 

All servicing and repairs carried out on the premises 
• Diagnostic Testing 

• Air conditioning Re-Gas £45+VAT 
• Air conditioning repairs 

•Welding to MoT standards • Brakes 
• Clutches 

To all makes of vehicles 
 

OPENING TIMES 
 Monday – Friday 8a.m. - 5.30p.m. 
 Saturday 8a.m. - 1.00p.m. 

Members of the 
www.goodgaragescheme.com 

 

 

 

 

A .D.D. Plumbing 
Solutions 

Heating installation, 
servicing & repairs 

All domestic & 
commercial plumbing  

Free written estimates 

No job too small 

Local and fully insured 

References available 

0118 934 4624 or 07932 072912 

www.addplumbingsolutions.co.uk 
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WHITE WALTHAM 
GARAGE LTD 

WHITE WALTHAM. MAIDENHEAD. BERKS. SL6 3SG 
TEL: 01628 823234 

REPAIRS & SERVICING 
(All Makes and Models, inc. 4 x 4s) 

Special Offers on Services 

AIRCON RE-GAS from £60.00 + VAT 

M.O.T. TESTING STATION 
DIAGNOSTIC TESTING 

FULL RANGE OF TYRES SUPPLIED & FITTED 

LARGE SELECTION OF QUALITY USED CARS 

PART EXCHANGES WELCOME 

OPENING HOURS 
 Monday to Friday  07.30 - 17.00 
 Saturday Car Sales  09.00 - 17.00 
 Sunday Car Sales  11.00 - 16.00 

YOU R L OC AL I ND EPE N DE N T GA R AGE  

Web Site: www.whitewalthamgarage.co.uk 

 

GOING ON HOLIDAY?  OUT AT WORK? 

The Answer to Professional Pet Care  
in your own Home. 

 

Professional, friendly, flexible, reliable &  

tailored pet care services.  Registered,  

Insured, Police Checked, Uniformed Staff. 

 

Dog Walking, Cat/Small Pet Visits 
Home and Pet Sitting 

Pet Home Visits 
Pet to Vet-Pet Taxi 
Pet Friendly Vehicles 

All Animals catered for 
 

Call Ron on 01628 627948 

maidenhead@petpals.com 
 

 

DAVID SHAILES 
PLUMBERS & 
DECORATORS 

 

Showers, Baths,  
Sinks, Repairs,  

Cylinders, Immersions, 
Taps, Washers, Pumps, 

Bathroom Suites, Toilets, 
Basins & Radiators fitted. 
Full Interior & Exterior 

Decorating. 
Reliable & Clean. 

Find us on Facebook. 

i.plumber@btinternet.com 

Phone: 0770 8602442 
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Have you ever wanted some  
old mess out of your life?   

Have you ever wanted a new start? 

Come and hear about the new beginning  
that Jesus offers.   

Come see what lies behind probably the most 
famous line of any piece of literature 

anywhere: John 3v16  

“For God so loved the world that he gave His 
only Son so that anyone who believes in Him 

shall not perish but have eternal life” 

Sunday 1st March, 10.30am 
at White Waltham Church 

Everyone is welcome  
at White Waltham Church 
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Rob Robertson AIPHE RP 

OIL HEATING ENGINEER 
OFTEC Registration C9632 Local Business Fully insured to £2M 

 Worcester Bosch Accredited installer 
 Oil boiler replacements 
 Oil/Gas Safety certificates 
 Swimming pool heating 
 Servicing & Maintenance 

Tel:- 07816 835520  or E-Mail: sales@robertsonheating.co.uk 
Website:  Robertsonheating.co.uk 
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…but I don’t believe in god… 

Some people say to me they don’t believe in god, and many people live like 
that. This page is for you. Because I want to ask:  

‘What god do you not believe in?’ 
Often when someone describes the picture of god which they don’t believe 
in, it is often a god that I don’t believe in either! 

 

…a god of rules 
In my experience this can impact in a couple of different ways: 
You might say “God’s all about rules isn’t He, spoiling our fun and 
stopping us doing things we want.” 
Or you might say “I like the moral code (the rules about life), I just don’t 
want the ‘religious’ God-and-Jesus bit” 
 
I want to ask: 
- Isn’t having rules, or a moral code, without any reason or heart to it the 

worst kind of religiosity or restrictive authoritarianism??!! 
- God’s ‘rules’ are often about how we interact with each other as well 

as the world.  Have you thought about how many of God’s ‘rules’ 
actually help to keep us safe, from physical harm or emotional or 
spiritual harm?   

- Do you think a loving Father, could stand by, whilst his children hurt 
themselves and each other, without laying down some rules for life? 

 

The Trinity God of the Christian faith speaks from love. 
He made you and loves you and knows what is best for you and so does 
communicate about how to best live in this world, with each other and 
depending on Him. 
When we feel guilty about rejecting God’s good plans for us, spoiling 
relationships and letting ourselves down, He came into the world as Jesus 
to reach us, to die to provide forgiveness and a new start.  
The God of the bible; Father Son and Spirit, is community, is love. His love 
overflowed to creation, to you and to me, and He longs for us to stop going 
our own way and hurting ourselves and instead to draw us into His family 
of love. 

Dave  
Rev Dave Atallah
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Help with your Education/Training? 
Have you left school, or will you soon be leaving school?  
Are you in, or will you soon be in, training or education? 

(Apprenticeship/college/university etc) 

If you are under 25, and live in Shottesbrooke,  
or the civil parish of White Waltham  

(White Waltham, Woodlands Park, Littlefield Green,  
Littlewick Green, and part of Paley Street)  

or the South Ward of Hurley, the Duell & Hawes Educational 
Trust may be able to help you with a grant. 

For an application form write to:- 
Chairman of Trustees, Tony Hill, Innings Lane,  

White Waltham, SL6 3RU.   
E-mail:- Hillhomewood@btinternet.com  

or Tel. 01628 822654 
 

 

STEANE & CO 
Est  1884 

Hardware & DIY Store 
 

 ironmongers tools & plumbing 

 paint & gardening electrical 

 water softening salt household items 

 key cutting LED light bulbs 
 

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY 
( terms and cond i t ions  app ly) 

 

124 Wessex Way, Cox Green, SL6 3DL 
gyn3@msn.com 

01628 624480     www.steaneandco.co.uk 
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P.J PLUMBERS 
24hr Service 
Phillip Gillett 
P.J.PLUMBERS@live.co.uk 
Plumbing/Property Maintenance 

 
 

NEED A PLUMBING JOB DONE 

 

 

All plumbing work covered and fully insured 

No call out charged between 6AM and 6PM 

GIVE ME A CALL FOR A FREE QUOTE 

01628 822942 or 07983 145458 

 Radiators Replaced  Tiling 

 Pumps Changed  Overflows 

 Zone Valves  Bathrooms Suites 

 Blocked Drains  Toilet Problems 

 Dripping Taps  Shower Fitting 

 Guttering  Cylinders Replaced 
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‘Holiday at Home’ 
Monday 17 February 

10am-2pm(ish) 
in The Tree House at White Waltham Church. 

This NEW event is for the older members of our local 
community and their friends. 

Come to spend time together, play a game or two, enjoy a meal 
and hear a short Bible story.  More details will follow if there is 
sufficient interest. 

Please get in touch for more information or to book.  Numbers 
are limited.  

Telephone 01628 822000  
or email waltham.vicar@btinterent.com 

 

 

Chiropractor,  
Rehabilitation & 
Sports Massage 

Practitioner 
 

 GCC Registered McTimoney 
Chiropractor 

 Accident, post-surgery and sports 
injury rehabilitation specialist 

 Recognised by all major insurers 
including BUPA, AXA, etc. 

 

Emma Roberts  
Littlefield Green 

Tel:- 07770 933086 
emmaroberts70@me.com 
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See opposite for more details of each day’s interview. 

Sunday Service at White Waltham Church at 10.30am 
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FOREST GREEN MOTORS & TRAILERS  
CAR SERVICING & DIAGNOSTICS 
Batteries, bulbs and wiper blades, fitting free! 

From small services to brake overhauls 

SPECIAL OFFERS WHICH CHANGE WITH SEASONS  
PRE HOLIDAY OR PRE WINTER 

*** Please bring this advert with you *** 

TRAILERS 
Servicing, repairs, parts and accessories for all your trailer needs 

Horse boxes, goods, landscape, camping & car transporters of most makes 
We also fit towbars & electric kits 

We are authorised suppliers of ASP tyre sealant 

UNIT 4, MANOR FARM ROAD, SHURLOCK ROW, READING, RG10 0PY.  
TEL: 01189 34 33 79  or  07778 217741. 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO HELPING THE LOCAL COMMUNITIES 
& REMEMBER OUR SPECIAL OFFERS! 

 

 

 

 POTTERY 
I haven’t made pottery for 2 years,  
and will be making no more. 

I will be selling the last items I made at 
reduced prices. This will be the last 
opportunity of achieving ownership. 

Bob Packer 

Email  
Robert.packer1942@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

OFTEC Oil Heating Engineer 
 

 SERVICE 

 BREAKDOWNS 

 INSTALLATIONS 

 COMMISSIONING 

 DOMESTIC & COMMERCIAL 

 
 

Gavin Cook 
07887946107    
01628 673092 
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LEADERS & ROLE MODELS 
Who do you admire? Who do you think is worth using as a role model to 
follow?  Who would you encourage your children or grandchildren to copy 
because of their lifestyle?   
It’s a difficult one to answer, as there might be several people in your 
response since each one may display a different characteristic in their lives.  
But there does seem to have been quite a lot already in 2020 about role 
models.  For example, in politics we have had all sorts of styles of 
leadership, as the country prepared for the December election and now 
another leadership battle is starting in the Labour Party.  There continues 
to be discussion about role models in sport, as drug taking has recently 
been linked to athletics and cycling again. Football, with the possibility of 
encouraging underage betting through sponsorship deals, is another 
leadership issue.  In business some failed top executives seem to have been 
dismissed with massive payoffs while their workers struggle to keep their 
jobs.  We have even had examples of disappointing leadership in the Royal 
Family and in the so-called glamorous world of celebrities.  Fortunately, 
we have lots of wonderful examples in all areas of life as well! 
But what are you and I like as leaders ~ maybe in our responsibilities at 
work, organising our families at home, using our ‘free’ time wisely, setting 
an example to others?  We know we all fail in so many aspects of our lives, 
so, to be role models and setting the example can be an obvious one to 
attract criticism. 
All this thinking about role models made me think of the Christmas story 
and its characters: 
 Faithful Mary and Joseph heard God’s plans for their unusual lives 

but were both obedient to Him. 
 Joyful shepherds were stunned into leadership: ‘Let’s go to 

Bethlehem and see!’ 
 Studious wise men undertook an enormous journey, determined to 

find their Messiah. 
 Sly King Herod pretended to find out about Jesus’ birth so he could 

worship him, he said. 
These Bible characters show a variety of leadership and role model styles, 
both good and bad.  And I guess we do as well. 
 

But the key is this. God is the ultimate leader and role model. He made 
sure that Herod didn’t win but that his plans for Jesus and us were fulfilled. 
God’s plans are reflected throughout the Bible in Jesus’ birth and death 
for us. He can be your role model and saviour too. 

Bob Crittenden  
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Children’s page 
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Wordsearch  
based on this month’s true story from the Bible  

(see the page opposite) 
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www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk        White Waltham Church 

For more details  
Tel 01628 822000  

or email 
waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
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at 

White Waltham 
Join us for 

Messy Church 

on 

Sunday 16 February, at 10.30am 
followed by refreshments in The Tree House 

also Saturday 14 March, at 4pm 
for Messy Church 

with activities and lively worship in church 
followed by a meal in The Tree House, 

finishing at about 5.45pm  

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk         whitewalthamchurch 
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SPORTS MASSAGE AND MOVEMENT 
 

Sports Massage & Movement offers a range of professional 
Sports Massage services based in Maidenhead. 

Call today to enquire or book an appointment  
07884 242924 

Sports Massage 

 30 minutes - £25 45 minutes - £35 60 minutes - £45 
*First treatment requires a 10 minute movement assessment included in price* 

Emily Sherwood – Sports Massage Therapist 

es.sportsmassageandmovement@gmail.com 

  Sports Massage & Movement 

  es.sportsmassageandmovement 
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St Mary’s Flower Guild 
The Guild’s Annual General Meeting will take place in The Tree House 
on Saturday 8th February at 10am. A short meeting with an opportunity 
to have a catch up in the New Year over coffee and cakes. 
2019 was yet another successful year for our group and my thanks go to 
all our members who worked hard to ensure that the Church had beautiful 
displays of flowers for both Sunday services and Church festivals. There 
have been many compliments from the congregation and visitors to the 
church, particularly at Christmas. Well done to everyone who took part.  I 
have appreciated your support.  
We hope to be holding a number of workshops again this year and always 
welcome new members, whether you are an enthusiastic beginner or an 
experienced flower arranger.  

Some dates for your diary: 
Saturday 21st March at 10am 

a workshop with Mothering Sunday and spring in mind 
Saturday 11th April from 9.30am  

decorating the church for Easter 
If you would like to join in any of the Flower Guild activities please 

contact Liz Atlay (01628 778462) or Julia Hodgson (01628 821058).  
We look forward to seeing you. 

Liz Atlay, Secretary 
 

 

NEW CHURCHYARD REGULATIONS 
The Diocese of Oxford has introduced new churchyard regulations which 
require us to remove items which have not been properly authorised. 
In particular, the following items are not allowed: any lighting, whether 
electric or otherwise; any glass shades; kerbs, fencing, railings or other 
demarcation; stone or glass chippings; individual gardens, including the 
planting of shrubs; plastic flowers and wreaths (other than poppies of 
remembrance); toys or other objects which are not part of a properly 
authorised memorial. 
We displayed notices asking people to help us to adhere to these new 
regulations by removing these items.  Any items which were not removed 
from the Cremation Area were carefully stored so they could be collected by 
arrangement.  It is now nearly two years since the notices were first displayed 
and, with limited storage space, it has been decided that these remaining items 
can no longer be kept. Please get in touch as soon as possible if there is 
something you would like to keep. 

If you have any questions, or for more information, please contact: 
Tony Hill,  Tel. 01628 822654  Email: hillhomewood@btinternet.com 
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Cycling Shop 
SAM’S  BIKE  SHOP 

 

Moss End Garden Centre, 
Warfield, RG42 6EJ 

 

Many makes of bikes, spares and accessories 

Come and visit us for all your cycling needs. 

Free parking 

Phone 01344 360922 

samsbikeshop@outlook.com 
Sponsors of the Andrew family on their successful 

1,147 mile Project Rainbow Cycle Ride around Britain in 2011 

Bring this advert to get 10% off! 
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Tales from the Bells 
 White Waltham Bell Ringing 

 

 

 
 

 
We, the ringers, would like to wish you all a Happy 2020 with its new beginnings. 

Speaking of new beginnings, at the time of writing Tales from The Bells we 
received two enquiries from people interested in learning about bell ringing so 
taster sessions were being arranged. 

If they decide to start learning to ring, we install into one of the bells a clapper 
brace. This will prevent the clapper from swinging and, therefore, will not strike 
the bell. Hence, silence will be maintained while teaching is taking place! 

If anyone is interested, it will be a good time to start; you will get to know other 
learners and you will all be at the same stage of learning. White Waltham is a 
good set of bells to learn on. 

Our two novices are getting along well. Eddy is progressing well through his 
Learning The Ropes Level 2. Our visiting novice from Warfield, Jamal, passed 
his Level 1 in November. 

We had a visiting group from Basingstoke. Check our Facebook page @White 
Waltham Bell Ringing to see a couple of clips. One is in the ringing chamber 
(Grandsire Doubles) and the other is outside where a method was just completed, 
finishing off with them ringing rounds. 

At Christmas, we rang for the Christmas Eve Candlelit Carol Service and also the 
Christmas Day Service. There were only three of us but we still rang out the bells 
joyously to celebrate the birth of Christ.  There was no New Year ringing at White 
Waltham due to ringers with other commitments. 

There is a small amount of work required in the belfry. We are sorting out a 
problem with the stay on the number 1 bell. Due to the amount of rain over the 
past few months this has made the wood swell which has affected the stay.  The 
work to be done will prevent the problem from recurring. 

Remember, even though there are two people expressing an interest in 
learning, I am still able to take on another learner. Do get in touch by 
emailing white.waltham@sdb.odg.org.uk or by calling 01628 822000. 

Lesley Graves 
Tower Captain, White Waltham 

PS  Please like our Facebook page  @whitewalthambellringing 
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Heaven or . . . . 
As I sit down to write this for you to read, I have just finished watching the 
news on TV and I know you are seeing pretty much the same main story 
as me.  A story that has dominated our news for several weeks. 

Of course, here in New Zealand we are closer to the action than you in UK, 
but that makes no difference to the awful nature of the bushfires in so many 
Australian states. 

People have to make a decision as to whether they will stay and defend 
their homes or leave to find sanctuary wherever this is available.  I have to 
be honest – I am really pleased that I don’t have to make that decision. 

It does not seem too strong a word to describe 
these bushfires as a kind of hell.  So many 
firemen from the UK, Canada, USA and New 
Zealand are standing with the many Aussie fire 
fighters trying to extinguish these infernos. 

I do realise that it is not at all popular to talk 
about hell.  If you ask a child “Do you want to 
go to heaven?” just about every one of them 
says “Yes”.   

In recent months a very well-known Aussie Rugby player caused a huge 
stir when he posted that all who commit sin are destined for hell.  Of course 
the press picked up on the fact that Israel Folau mentioned homosexuals in 
the list of sinners, but he also included several other sins: lying (I do that 
alas!), stealing and being greedy and let’s face it we all are guilty of these 
from time to time. 

The truth is that Israel was quoting from the Bible and he also said that 
those who repented of their sins and turned to Jesus Christ would not go to 
hell but would go to heaven. 

Like Israel Folau and millions of others round the world, I am a Christian 
and I believe the Bible to be God’s Word: perfect and never shown to be 
in error. 

So just like those in Australia close to the hell of the bush fires, we all have 
a decision to make.  Heaven or . . . Hell.  I have made my decision and I 
know on the basis of the Bible where I shall spend eternity.  Have you 
made yours yet?  Please don’t put it off.  Some Australians decided to stay 
in the path of the fire and have lost “everything” and some have lost their 
lives too. 

When my life comes to its end, I know where I shall be . . . do you? 

Eric Green   
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White Waltham CE Academy 
Happy New Year! We hope everyone had a wonderful Christmas and 
festive break. The break was well earned after a very busy but thoroughly 
enjoyable Autumn Term! The term was packed with many festive events - 
Foundation children performed their Nativity play beautifully at Cox 
Green theatre. Year 2 hosted a Christingle service for parents at school and 
Years 1 and 6 performed a wonderful Christmas service for parents at St 
Mary’s White Waltham church. The PTA organised the Winter Fayre 
which was very well attended and helped raise valuable funds for school. 
The PTA also organised the annual Christmas shopping day for children at 
school where pupils ‘shopped’ for gifts for their families and friends. This 
event has been getting bigger and bigger every year and children 
successfully picked and wrapped 605 presents along 
with the help of PTA volunteers before school finished 
last term! To watch children choose their presents with 
so much care, along with the wrapping paper for their 
loved ones or special people in their lives is priceless! 
The PTA do a sterling job in organising this event!   

This term, we are covering some very exciting topics 
and going on many adventures. Foundation children are 
learning about all creatures, big and small. They will 
participate in lots of exciting activities including 
workshops on reptiles. Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 are 
learning about the human body, organs and digestion. 
They will also be learning about healthy eating. Year 6 
will be particularly learning about the heart and its 
functions.  

As a Church school we celebrate core values like compassion, forgiveness 
etc in our assembly.  Our value for this term is ‘Perseverance’ and children 
have been discussing what perseverance is and different ways they can 
show perseverance. Children have been sharing and reading stories of 
perseverance in their classes. Model British Citizen awards have been 
given out at collective worship assemblies by the Head to children who 
have shown exemplary acts of perseverance.  

(continued on page 27) 
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We are looking forward to many exciting upcoming events this term. The 
Eisteddfod Poetry final is in February and it is always a great pleasure to 
watch children perform with such confidence on stage. It has been an 
absolute joy to watch our children perform in the past.  Such a wide variety 
of talents and abilities come to light in events like these, where we see 
more to a child than purely their academic abilities. We also have the 
Dance Extravaganza in February at the Magnet Leisure Centre, in which 
all year groups from the three Trust schools will be performing. The 
children will soon start practising their dances and their moves and will be 
waiting with eagerness to show them off to their audience of parents, 
carers, friends and families!  

We love the sense of community in our school and actively encourage it. 
Every Friday the classes have mystery readers where parents, siblings, 
grandparents, carers and family friends sign up to read a short story or 
poem to the class and it is always delightful to see children’s faces when 
their mystery reader appears at the door! The PTA is also organising their 
annual Swimarathon in association with Lions International at the Magnet 
Leisure Centre which is a much loved event by parents and children alike. 

We also celebrate World Book Day on 5th March 
where children get to dress up as their favourite book 
character and staff also participate with much gusto! 
The entire school community thoroughly enjoy this 
day and the costumes and characters are a joy and 
sight to behold. We see a lot of creativity, ingenuity 
and improvisation with the costumes! Watching 
many versions of Alice in Wonderland, Red Riding 
Hood, Snow White, Harry Potter walking through the 
school corridors and class rooms as well as the staff 
room is delightful!  

Wishing everyone a great start to 2020 and may this year bring peace and 
joy to all. We are proud of our community of staff and children and you 
are most welcome to visit our school and see our staff and children in 
action! Please visit www.whitewalthamschool.co.uk to find out more 
about our school or call the school office to arrange a visit. 

Sunitha Province,  
School Business Manager 
 

Want to advertise in this magazine? 
Contact Bob Crittenden 

c/o   Tel: 01628 822000    Email: waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
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New to White Waltham, and thriving in 
today’s world with a want to succeed,  

JLA Carpentry & Construction Ltd  
has built homes at both ends  

of the spectrum. 
 

We are a small, proud company retaining that personal touch 
and always being available for a face to face chat, however 
casual or formal.  Working via reputation, and affiliated with 

the FMB, we can offer a warranty with each project no matter 
the size, and customise contracts to suit each requirement.   

We cover commercial large scale sites and small  
day to day remedials. 

 
“Our last job was our best” 

 
jlaconstructionltd.com 

jlacarpentry@me.com 
07908 661475 

 

              
 

@jlaconstructionltd  
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Hurley & Walthams Ward 
News from your Borough Councillors 

 
 
 
 

 Cllr Maureen Hunt  Cllr Andrew Johnson 
 cllr.hunt@rbwm.gov.uk   cllr.johnson@rbwm.gov.uk 
 0118 940 4808  07802 305392 

 

 

With a New Year and a new decade, the council is looking forward to 
ensuring the best services for our residents and our environment.  Our 
residents require the council to move with the times and provide integrated 
services to ensure residents are helped wherever and whenever help is 
needed. 
We are all aware our environment needs protecting and nature reserves and 
common land increased last year – Shurlock Road Nature Reserve and 
Battlemead Common in the Maidenhead Area.  Apart from the LED lights, 
we also ensured electric charging units are placed in public car parks.  
Electricity purchased by the council is to come from 
renewable sources and be generated by technologies such 
as solar, wind and hydro power. We have also committed 
to our own renewable energy with solar panels on the 
Town Hall, solar panels in the new Braywick Leisure 
Centre and investment in MaidEnergy, a co-operative 
based in Maidenhead to install panels in the borough.   
We have a designated Cabinet Member for Environment who is very active 
and supportive of increasing our credentials for biodiversity and 
environment protection as a council, moving into this new decade. 

Council News 
You may be interested to know an enhanced and comprehensive support 
system for vulnerable residents in the Royal Borough of Windsor & 
Maidenhead was brought in before Christmas, to ensure these residents can 
access the services they need to keep safe and well this winter.  

(continued on page 31) 
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tim.organ@barkingmad.uk.com   
01628 200128  

 
 
 

 

 

St Mary’s Church, White Waltham Appeal 

Please help us make our Warm Welcome Warmer! 

We are fundraising to replace our breaking-down heating system and to 

repair holes in the church roof.  This will make the church a more 

pleasant place to be in and also, importantly, help to look after the fabric 

of the beautiful building itself, preserving it for all the community! 

If you would like to give by direct bank transfer: 

White Waltham PCC 

Sort Code 40-31-05 

Account no. 41119702 

 

For more information, or to add 25% to your gift through gift aid, 

contact: waltham.vicar@btinternet.com 
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The Cold Weather Provision is a coordinated, 
joined-up approach to ensure the Royal Borough, 
charity organisations and others are working 
together with the clear purpose of supporting 
vulnerable people sleeping rough into longer-term 
solutions.  
Cllr McWilliams is the newly appointed lead 
member for housing and is determined to ensure the council deliver a 
comprehensive package of cold weather support based on the core 
principles of compassion, thoroughness and cooperation, including a 
focus on delivering long term outcomes and actually helping people off 
the streets. 
Anyone sleeping rough in the Royal Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead 
can benefit from the support being delivered through Cold Weather 
Provision. The provision in place exceeds the council’s statutory Severe 
Weather Emergency Protocol (SWEP) duties and will include a 
commitment to ensure all rough sleepers are assessed by our experienced 
outreach team within 10 days of support being offered by any agency. 
SWEP is activated when temperatures fall below zero for consecutive 
days. 
This new approach will provide bespoke packages of support to 
individuals sleeping rough and it is hoped people will fully engage with 
this big offer of help. The approach and the assessment will ensure the 
offer is appropriate to the individual rough sleeper. The first 10 days 
working with the rough sleeper are crucial to ensure the roles of each 
agency are clearly defined and the expectations are managed. 
The council is working with homeless charities and other partner 
organisations to make sure that all rough sleepers know about the 
provision and are aware of how to access it.  We recognise the good work 
being carried out by our voluntary sector and faith groups, including the 
community volunteering approach to supporting rough sleepers off the 
streets, and the Royal Borough’s Cold Weather Provision will ensure we 
are all working together for the best possible outcomes. 
Anyone at risk of sleeping rough on the streets should go to the Royal 
Borough of Windsor & Maidenhead offices in the Town Hall in 
Maidenhead or York House in Windsor for advice and support, or call the 
housing duty team on 01628 683 803. Anyone who becomes homeless 
when the offices are closed should contact the council's Emergency Duty 
Team on 01344 786543. 
If you see a rough sleeper you can also call 0300 500 0914 or visit 
Streetlink giving the details of the rough sleeper and they will notify the 
relevant local authority. 

(continued over) 
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Local News 
We received concerns about speeding traffic through White 
Waltham Village and requested a speed survey to be done.  
This showed most drivers keep within the limits. 

We also received concerns about drug abuse in Woodlands Park and have 
requested that, together, our Community Warden and the PC look into 
this issue.  Please contact Carlos if you have any information to help - 
carlos.dissegna@rbwm.gov.uk 
We would like to wish all our residents in White Waltham Parish a 
Healthy and Happy 2020. 

Our very best wishes 
Maureen and Andrew 
 
 

New life 
Every autumn, wherever there are trees, those who live close by find 
themselves buried in dead and decaying leaves. It always seems to me a 
sad time. A brilliant display of colour marks the demise of that which was 
once living – thriving. The trees seem finished – death apparently prevails. 
It does not seem possible that everything will recover. It thus becomes a 
time of dismay, disappointment. This is unwarranted, for always, 
everything will be reborn. What has died gives rise to this rebirth – new 
life comes into being, feeding on that which has gone. 

Jesus’ death on the cross ensures new life for us – this is promised. ‘He 
died that we might live’. St Paul says in his second letter to the Corinthians 
(Chapter 5 verse 15) ‘He died for us all...’ He had to die, thereby giving 
life to you and me. 

Bob Packer 
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From the Registers 

Funeral 

Cremation 

16 December 2019 Ronald Cottington, aged 85  (Burnham Lane)  
 
 

 

 

Children, Young People & Families  
are welcome every Sunday  
at White Waltham Church 

We love having children at our services at White Waltham! We usually 
start our services all together in the church and after a short time the 
children leave for their own sessions where they can make friends, have 
fun and learn together. 

Little Seekers is our crèche which is held in the church building so that 
parents can have a break and concentrate on the service, whilst still being 
on hand for their little ones as needed. 

Our two older groups, Adventurers and Discoverers, meet in The Tree 
House. We sing, play games, have a Bible story and do craft activities.  
The children are well looked after by our volunteer team of experienced 
children’s workers. 

Several times a year we have ‘All Age’ services where families stay 
together in the church, singing, doing activities and learning together. 
Our Messy Church with Christingles in December and our Good Friday 
service are examples of these. 

All families are welcome.  There is no dress code and no need to have 
been to church before. We would love to meet you and your children! 

Katie Croft   
Children’s Work Coordinator 
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Church Services 
for 

February & March 

 

Services at Shottesbroke Church  
are at 9am on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month  

Services at White Waltham Church  
are at 10.30am every Sunday 

with activities for children every Sunday 

 

 

 

Messy Church is on Sunday 16th February at 10.30am  
and Saturday 14th March, at 4pm  

See page 19 for more details 

Ash Wednesday, 26th February - Holy Communion at 10.30am 

Mothering Sunday - 22nd March at 10.30am 

Looking ahead to Holy Week & Easter Services 

Good Friday, 10th April at White Waltham Church 

10.30am  Messy Good Friday followed by refreshments 
2-3pm  Good Friday Reflective Service  

Easter Day, Sunday 12th April  

9am   BCP Holy Communion at Shottesbrooke Church  

10.30am   All Age Service at White Waltham Church 

Do come and join us – visitors are always welcome  
at White Waltham and Shottesbrooke Churches 
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Finding us online: 

www.stmaryswhitewaltham.org.uk 

  White Waltham Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
The Publishers do not accept responsibility for 

products or services advertised in this magazine. 
 

We are grateful to all those that advertise in this 
magazine and make this publication possible. 

 

Please remember if you use any of our 
advertisers to tell them you saw their advert in 

this magazine.  
 

Thank you. 


